A few thoughts to pass along. Let's begin with congratulations to Craig Darner, for his hole-in-one on number 13, this month. He's in the hole-in-one club, so those of us in it will be billed \$5.00. If you aren't in the club you may want to get in....could get you a nice check for your next ace. You just have to have witnesses!

Hopefully, course conditions are improving. We placed a lot of sod on holes one and five. Rain showers and getting the sprinkler pump back on line (\$6,000 plus), has been a major boost. Lots of water should help the greens fill in.

We congratulate Arl Taylor, on his being hired at Lion Hills, as Course Superintendent. We are confident he will do well. He's keeping his membership at Green Oaks, so you will see him playing here from time to time.

Wayne, has added Andrew Vasser, to the mowing team, and Jim, hired Christian (Chris) Bigsoldier, to the pro shop. Introduce yourself and welcome them to Green Oaks.

The flooring in the Lounge, has been installed and it looks really nice. Hats off to all who donated money or time to get this done. Scott Beatty, did the laying of tile and carpet. Call him if you need that kind of work done. LOGO, could still use donations as they try to improve the visual appearance of our course....please consider helping them out.

Finally. Keep your account paid up and do what you can to make Green Oaks, more inviting to all who like to play this crazy game. Playing in our Tournaments helps, so sign up and have fun.

Hit'em long and straight,

Roger Wade